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ALTSA: CCRSS #2021-007 
INTERIM RECOMMENDATIONS FOR COADMINISTRATION OF COVID-19 VACCINE AND 

TUBERCULOSIS TESTING PRODUCTS 
 
Dear Certified Community Residential Services and Supports Provider: 
 
Currently, tuberculosis (TB) testing requirements under WACs 388-101D-0650(1) and -0660(3) 
are suspended by the Department of Social and Health Services under WSR 20-24-060 due to 
lack of available testing statewide. However, we are aware that testing is becoming more 
available and you may be considering testing staff now. If you decide to test staff for TB, the 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) has published guidelines for timing TB 
testing and COVID-19 vaccination.  
 
The CDC published “Interim Clinical Considerations for Use of mRNA COVID-19 Vaccines 
Currently Authorized in the United States.” The information is located here: 
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/info-by-product/clinical-considerations.html. Under the 
section titled “Laboratory Reporting,” the CDC provided recommendations about the timing of 
the administration of the mRNA COVID-19 vaccine and Tuberculosis (TB) testing products.   
 
For either a Tuberculin Skin Test (TST) or an interferon gamma release assay (IGRA) test, the 
CDC recommends placing the tests prior to administering COVID-19 vaccine.  If vaccine was 
already administered or a decision is made that receiving the vaccine is a greater priority than 
TB testing, the CDC recommends waiting until four weeks after the two-step COVID-19 
vaccination process is completed before administering the TB test. The CDC also recommends 

 Performing TB symptom screening on all healthcare personnel or residents, and 

 All potential recipients of COVID-19 vaccination weigh the risks and benefits of delaying 
TST/IGRA with their providers.  

Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. If you have any 
questions, please contact Debbie Hoeman, RCS Policy Program Manager at 360-764-6632 or 
Debbie.Hoeman@dshs.wa.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Mike Anbesse, Director 
Residential Care Services 
 
DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 
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